Public notice:

The Village of Eau Claire will hold a public meeting on the proposed wastewater system improvements
project for the purpose of receiving comments from interested persons. The meeting will be held at 6:30
p.m. on April 24th at 6625 E. Main Street, Eau Claire, M 49111.

The purpose of the propased project is to replace aging infrastructure at the Village’s Wastewater
Storage Lagoons in an effort to provide reliable wastewater treatment service to system’s users.

Project construction includes replacement of lagoon transfer structures and site piping, lagoon site work,
and security fencing.

Temporary impacts of the proposed project include construction traffic through the Viflage, but no long
negative impacts are anticipated. The estimated project costs are totaled to be approximately $1.85
million.

User rates will be increased to service the debt and operate and maintain the proposed improvements
over time. The estimated cost to users for the proposed project will be discussed at the public meeting
and the final costs will be dependent on the terms of the financing proposed by EGLE for this project and
ultimate scope of the project.

Copies of the plan detailing the proposed project will be available for inspection beginning April 7, 2023
at the following location(s): Village Hall 6625 E. Main Street, Eau Claire, M1 49111. Written comments
received before the meeting record is closed on April 24th at 6:30 pm wilf receive responses in the final
project planning document. Written comments should be sent to: Shawn Foster.



